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	Courtney Primary School , Courtney Road, Kingswood, Bristol, BS15 9RD     Email:office@courtneyps.org.uk

www.courtneyprimaryschool.co.uk                                                                     Tel: 01454 866670


Dear Parents and Carers,

Lockdown update
Happy New Year to you all. We hope you have had a restful break and managed to enjoy some kind of normality over the Christmas period. 
As I am sure you are aware the government have announced a National Lockdown on 4th January which means that as of today, schools will only be open for vulnerable pupils and those whose parents are critical workers to what we anticipate will be until the February Half-Term.  We are expecting more detailed guidance from the DfE over the next few days. We understand that there will be a number of questions, but until we have some detail, we will be working with what we know and will provide more clarity in due course. Whilst we understand the frustrations that this may cause, we have been here before with success and can only build on our work previously.
The school has been working hard so that we can be ready to welcome some of our children back to the New Year. The majority of our vulnerable and critical worker children will be starting from 6th January with a handful of families who have been contacted starting at a different time. 

For those children working remotely the plan for teaching and learning is as follows;
	Platforms
	Year 3, 5 and 6 will use Google Classroom.

EYFS, Y1, 2 and Y4 will use Wordpress Blog 
Word press Blog links below:

https://maplecourtney.wordpress.com/    for Y4; 

https://ashcourtney.wordpress.com/     for Y2; 

https://oakcourtney.wordpress.com/       for Y1; 

https://cherrycourtney.wordpress.com/ for EYFS. 


	Paper copies

ACTION REQUIRED
	Paper copies are to be printed for families who request them. 
These will be available for collection from the front entrance or dropped off. 
Please advise the school office if you require paper copies and whether you are able to collect and drop of your child’s/children’s’ learning. 

	Learning
	Daily work for the class will be posted on the Class Blog or Google Classroom by 7pm the day before – this enables parents working from home to organise their day and/or print work in readiness. Guidance will be provided on content of learning; how much is to be completed and for how long. 

	Feedback
	Children will be expected to submit at least one piece of learning for feedback. This can be done using the class emails or google classroom. 
Teachers will provide feedback via email, phone call or messaging (only available for those on google classroom).
Paper copies will follow usual quarantining guidelines before being marked. Please note: there will be a time lag as a result of quarantine between work completed and feedback given.

	Live sessions
	There will be two live sessions each day. 
The morning session will be for a registration and teaching e.g. phonics/quick maths. 
The afternoon session will be for a story and/or PSHE activities.

These live sessions can be via Teams, Zoom or Google Meet (please see timetable below).

	Differentiation
	The pitch and challenge of the learning will be appropriate to the level the children are working at as it would be in class.
Where your child would usually require group or 1:1 support and is struggling to access the learning, the pitch will be at a different level with the expectation being that children complete the work independently to provide appropriate level of challenge (staff will inform you if this is the case). 

	Contact
	Every child will receive at least two calls per week from a member of staff where possible.  


Links to live sessions will be posted on Wordpress Blogs and Google Classroom with teachers admitting children into the sessions. These live sessions will commence 11th January 2021. 
Live session timetable;

	Class
	Morning session (15 minutes)
	Afternoon session (15 minutes)

	EYFS
	10:15
	2:45

	Year 1
	10:00
	2:30

	Year 2
	9:45
	2:15

	Year 3
	9:30
	2:00

	Year 4
	9:15
	1:45

	Year 5
	9:00
	1:30

	Year 6
	8:45
	1:15


Children must attend these live sessions where possible so registration can be completed. 
Children both in school and working remotely, will be completing the same learning to ensure equity for all of our children regardless of the group they are in. 
I would like to take the time to formally introduce myself as the new Headteacher at Courtney. From my short period of working here, I am struck by what a wonderful team of staff work here and had been looking forward to meeting you all over the coming days, however I hope to get to know you all through other means in the meantime. 

Thank you for your continued support. 
Kind regards,

Georgina Scott

Headteacher 

Courtney Primary School 
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Award for Schools
Widening Inclusivity in Religious Education
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